


Commission of Architectural Review
SUBMISSION APPLICATION

Detailed Description of Proposed Work

For: 307 N 29th Street, Richmond
Owners: Karen Sherry & Alan Braddock

We purchased this house in September 2015 and learned during the inspection process that the
roof of our front porch needs repair work. We had Graham Aston of Saunders Roofing inspect
the roof and propose treatment. The porch roof is currently made of a snap-lock metal roofing
system. (We believe that the current roof was installed in 2006 during a rehabilitation of the
entire house; we do not have any documentation about this.) Saunders Roofing determined that
the metal roofing panels were not installed properly and do not provide water tight conditions --
the seams at the eave, hips, and joint are not properly sealed and flashed, creating the potential
for water damage to the structure of our house. Furthermore, the porch roof has a low pitch (1 in
12 inches) and Saunders Roofing feels that the snap-lock metal system is not suitable for low-
pitch areas.

Saunders Roofing has proposed repair work that involves replacing the snap-lock metal roof
system with a modified bitumen roof membrane with a granulated surface. (This is the same
material that covers about 70% of the main roof of the house.) This bitumen roof membrane is
better-suited for low-pitch areas.

We are seeking approval for this proposal to replace the roofing material on our front porch.

Several photographs of the house and porch roof are attached. The house is on ground raised
above street level, so it is virtually impossible to see the porch roofing material from the vantage
point of the street. We have included a detail of the porch roof taken from above, from an
upstairs window of the house.









